
Commission Meeting  
9.17.24 
12th Day of the July Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approved the minutes 
from the September 10th meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Marcin Jakubowski and Catarina Mota met with the Commission to address the intersection issue at Lakesite & Frank 
Ross Rd. They were requesting an update on where the County was at with the intersection in question. At this time the 
Commission was waiting on the Counties attorney to finalize filing the suit.  
 
A patron from Dallas Township was in to question the width of the right of way for brush clearance in the county. 
 
Ben Routon with road & bridge met with the Commission to discuss repairs on equipment, recycling and brush letters. 
 
Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to go over the BRO projects in our County.  
 
Recorder Ashley Johnson & Janice Bennett from the Historical Society met with the Commission concerning the counties 
property and possible damage to some of the books. The Commission purchased a dehumidifier for the area in which the 
books are stored all the shelves may need to be moved out from the wall for better circulation. The Comission will have 
the guys from road & bridge help move the shelves to hopefully get better circulation.  
 
Attorney Travis Elliott called to confirm the Commission’s intention to move forward with the suit involving the intersection 
at Frank Ross Rd & Lakesite Rd. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to move forward with the suit 
with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor, White-aye, Carroll-aye and Owen-aye. 
Motion carried 3-0. Attorney Elliott will file the suit as early as today with the Circuit Court.  
 
The Commission approved payables. 
 
Emergency Management Director, Harold Allison and Asst. Director, Penny Gans coordinated getting water for the City of 
Maysville due to their boil order and it was distributed last Friday. The water is only for those residents whom reside in the 
City of Maysville and was not allocated for any businesses. The Commission would like to thank the city employees, road 
& bridge employees as well as those residents whom helped distribute water to various residents who were unable to get 
out to get the water. At this time there is no word on rather any more water will be able to be obtained. The boil order 
remains in effect util further notice.  
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place.  
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until September 24, 2024 
 
 

 


